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Our Ref:  StaffShared: HT Parental ltrs/POS/JOD
Date:  16th December 2021



Dear Parent/Carer,

As we reach the end of the Autumn Term it has felt very different to the same time last year. This though has been punctuated with positive COVID cases and measures reintroduced into school life in order to try and keep everyone safe.  Nevertheless, there have been many achievements and successes and students should be praised for their endeavours.

We continue to liaise with the Local Authority and Public Health England regarding COVID matters and I will communicate further early in the New Year or before should the current measures or situation in schools change during the festive period. 

In line with Government guidance we are implementing a round of COVID testing on our return in January. More detailed guidance will follow regarding the plans for this so that you are aware of which date and times for particular year groups. 
In terms of isolation the Local Authority have communicated to all schools that:
“Children of positive household contacts should continue to isolate for 5 days and this will remain in place until 14th January”.
These isolation arrangements will be reviewed of 13th January and I will communicate further following the review.

We say goodbye to two teaching staff at the end of this term, Mr Putt and Mr Griffin. We wish them well for the future and thank them for their efforts during their time here at Ruskin.

Individual year group letters are being sent home and it is fantastic to see achievements and opportunities being taken including Duke of Edinburgh, Eco Council, School Council and both musical and sporting activities taking place. 
A shared message from Year Managers is the importance of attendance and the fact that students will achieve more and obtain higher grades if attendance is higher. Please continue to support our school focus of improving attendance following the challenging period that we have encountered. Every school day matters and we will continue to reward those students with the best attendance. 

I would like to remind you that term ends tomorrow (Friday 17th December) at normal time. The school will reopen to students on Wednesday 5th January, 2022 (Week 2 of the school timetable). Tuesday 4th January is an INSET day for staff. Please contact us by telephone on 01270 560514 or email enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk if you would like any further information regarding testing in January or guidance around anything else. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support since the beginning of the year. I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Yours sincerely,
[image: ]

Mr D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Community High School

Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.

T:01270 560514 - F: 01270 650248
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N

\ /4 /4 N





